





SERVES OF ALL BRANCHES

MISSIONARIES TO OUR MILITARY AND THEIR FAMILIES



**NATIONAL** 









Russell & Cathy Kidman



Acts 10:4 And when he looked on him, he was afraid, and said, What is it, Lord? And he said unto him, Thy prayers and thine alms are come up for a memorial before God.

**HEALTH:** After returning home from our first quarter trip, we both had several Dr. Appointments throughout April and May. Cathy was having issues with her back and has been getting treatments from our Chiropractor that got her back on her feet. My PSA spiked in April, but then went back down to where it had been before so I had an MRI done to see why. The results from the MRI have given some concern to the Dr. so I'll be having some more tests done

in Aug/Sep after our summer trip.

VIETNAM MEMORIAL WALL was in Roxboro, North Carolina in May. "The Wall That Heals" is a 3/4 traveling replica of the Vietnam Wall Memorial in support of all our troops but especially the families and loved ones of the 58,281 souls whose names are on the wall. We passed out many of our books on PTSD and had



Veterans and their spouses tell us how it had impacted them personally all week. This picture was taken at around 0100 hrs during my shift, it is lit up in orange in honor of all those affected by Agent Orange.

**PATHFINDER'S EQUINE:** Our new website **www.PathfindersEquine.org** is giving us opportunity to reach more Veterans across the country. We are having Veterans and families visit our farm every month and just recently we saw a young couple that had gotten out of church, repent and are back faithful to the house of God!.

AMAZING MEETINGS: While out to dinner with the Pastor at Midview Baptist Church we met and witnessed to a Navy Submariner. He has a Catholic background, but we made some headway in presenting a clear presentation of the Gospel. Then in Opelika AL we met a young lady at Camping World whose husband is dealing with PTSD issues. After speaking and witnessing to her for about a half hour she was in tears of joy that someone cares about her and her husband. Please keep them in your prayers. While at Victory Baptist Church in Columbus GA we witnessed to several active duty soldiers at Ft Benning. Next we headed to Florida in June during hurricane season. At Victory Baptist Church of Perry we saw a young couple come to the Lord on a Sunday Morning. The next week we were with Faith Baptist Church of Perry to preach at their youth camp. We saw 11 youth trust the Lord that week and on the following Sunday one of those youth led another young lady to the Lord after church on Sunday evening. I preached all week on "Stepping Up" to serve God.

WORTH EVERY PENNY!!!: Throughout this trip both our vehicles had mechanical issues. It started with a brake issue on the Jeep, while working on that, one of our AC units leaked water all over our bed in the RV. We got both of those issues repaired for a little under \$1100.00. On the way home I noticed a grinding noise from the RV brakes and we now have an appointment to have them repaired the end of July.

KEEP PRAYING... KEEP TRUSTING... KEEP BELIEVING!!!

## PLEASE NOTE OUR NEW SUPPORT ADDRESS: Please make support

checks payable to **NEW LIFE IND. BAPTIST CHURCH** and place KIDMAN in the memo. *Mail all support* to the NEW ADDRESS highlighted below

**Operation Liberty** Dr. Russell Kidman Cathy Kidman

Phone: (313) 255-5477

**NEW SUPPORT ADDRESS New Life Baptist Church** 6413 Burlington Rd

Hurdle Mills, NC 27541

Email: fourhg@hotmail.com

Web: www.OperationLibertyMinistry.org LBBC: www.CorrespondenceBibleCollege4U.org

Face Book: Russell Cathy Kidman